
Houghton Township (Eagle River) Water Project 

Public Meeting, April 17, 2023  

Minutes 

A Public Meeting was held in the Houghton Township Community Center on April 17, 

2023, to discuss the proposed project, project alternatives, costs, methods of generating 

revenue to pay off debt from a potential loan, and address comments and questions. The 

meeting was attended by the Township Board, interested citizens and representatives of 

Traverse Engineering Services, P.C.  

Prior to the meeting, a Public Notice was posted on March 31, 2023, on the two Township 

Bulletin Boards near the Eagle River mailboxes and outside of the Houghton Township 

Committee Center. Additionally, the notice was mailed to all Houghton Township water 

customers on April 1 with their 2Q23 water bill. The notice invited all to attend the meeting 

and to review the draft Project Planning Document posted on the Houghton Township 

website prior to the meeting. Those that could not attend in person were invited to provide 

their comments and questions by April 17 so that they could be addressed at the meeting. 

The Public Notice is attached to these minutes.  

Attendees included: 

Ray Chase, Houghton Township Supervisor 

Marjorie Marshall, Houghton Township Clerk 

Mary Long, Houghton Township Treasurer 

Thomas Hall, Houghton Township Trustee 

John Steven Kline, Houghton Township Trustee 

Daniel Steck, Houghton Township resident 

Elaine Hall, Houghton Township resident 

Robert Fischer, Houghton Township resident and Gitche Gumee Bible Camp Director 

David Schumacher, Houghton Township resident 

Linda Paradiso Kline, Houghton Township resident and Water Committee Chair 

John Paul Pietela, PE, Traverse Engineering Services, p.c., President 

Richard Supina, PE, Traverse Engineering Services, P.C., Engineer 

 

The meeting commenced at 6:12pm and adjourned at 6:35pm.  
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The Project Plan, costs, and alternatives to the proposed project included in the Project 

Plan was presented by John Paul Pietela, Traverse Engineering. A handout outlining the 

project was given to all attendees and is attached to these minutes. The attendees agreed 

that the partially buried 100,000-gallon water tank was more economical and presented 

less maintenance costs versus a water tower or water stack, and that the preferred location 

was on existing Township property near the pumphouse versus purchase of new land from 

a private resident on Garden City Road was more economical.  

There was a discussion regarding water rates increases as a result of the funding. Customers 

were informed that if 100% grant was offered, there would be no immediate impact on our 

water rates, and if 100% loan was offered, there would be no way the Township could 

accept this level of debt on its water customers. If, however, both grant and loan is offered, 

the Township would need to consider the amount of debt, the terms under which it is 

offered, and present options to the public at subsequent public meetings prior to acceptance 

of funding. One option would be to raise water rates to cover the debt, if not too 

burdensome on customers. Another option is to phase the project, perhaps first construct 

the tank followed by replacement of the galvanized water main and service lines at a later 

point in time. It was pointed out that we will not know our score by EGLE, nor funding 

offered, until 3Q23. At that time, additional public input would be sought regarding any 

potential impact on Houghton Township water rates, as necessary.     

Questions that were generated at or before the meeting and presented for discussion at the 

meeting were as follows: 

Debbie and Kim Taskila sent in on April 13, 2023: 

Q: Do you have any projections on how this project will affect our water 

costs and/or taxes? Also, is there a timeline on construction start and finish 

dates if the project is approved?  

A: There is no impact on property taxes as our water costs are funded solely 

via water customer payments. As far as a potential water rate increase, the 

scenarios above were reiterated; if 100% grant, no impact on water rates; if 

100% loan, this is not sustainable for our customers; if partial grant and 

loan, impact on water rates would need to be evaluated and discussed with 

the public prior to acceptance of funding. The planned start date of the 

project is June 2024 with completion in 2026. 

Daniel Steck sent in on April 17, 2023: 

Q: Does the proposal include an analysis of the requirements of the Zoning 

Ordinance and the Wellhead Protection Program? 

A: Traverse Engineering will verify that construction of a reservoir on the 

pump house site is allowed under the Keweenaw County Zoning Ordinance. 
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The State of Michigan requires a minimum 200 feet isolation area around 

public water supply wells.  Activity that might jeopardize the well is 

prohibited within that boundary. Reservoirs fall in the same category as a 

well house and are allowed within the isolation area. Houghton Township 

does not have a State of Michigan approved Wellhead Protection Plan. 

Elaine Hall asked the following question: 

Q: The Project Plan includes replacement of the service lines from the main 

to the property line (Buffalo Box). Who pays for any replacement 

connections deemed necessary from the Buffalo Box to the house or 

business?   

A: Historically, the property owner has paid for this line. Any replacement 

lines necessary as a result of the construction will be paid by the property 

owner. Only very old connection lines are anticipated to need replacement. 

The estimated cost is $1500 - $2000 per line. There was additional 

discussion on whether a contractor could be hired to do all the necessary 

replacements at the same time to reduce costs to individual property owners 

but would take some coordination to be realized.  

Following public comment, the Township Board approved the original Project Plan as 

drafted.  A Resolution to Adopt the Final Project Planning Document was signed by the 

Township Supervisor and is attached to these minutes.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meeting minutes prepared by Linda P. Kline, Eagle River Water Committee Chair 

April 18, 2023  
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